ANCASTER SENIOR ACHIEVEMENT CENTRE ADVISORY BOARD



622 Alberton Road South, Alberton, ON LOR 1A0 Phone: 905-648-3466 Fax: 905-648-3473 Email: asac_alberton@hotmail.com

5.2

ASAC Advisory Board Year 2013

Chairman Al Gordon

Past Chairman Margot Bailey

Vice Chair Bob Thomson

Treasurer Jim Mackenzie

Secretary Marie Baehrle

Board Members Alan Clark Shirley Glauser Helmi Kaufmann Brad Kuhn Bob Harris Jean Patterson Steve Potter Aubrey Smith

Ex Officio: City Council Liaison Councillor Lloyd Ferguson

Recreation Supervisor Lorri Czajka

Recreation Manager Eleanor Morton

Staff Liaison
- Recreation Co-ordinator
Shari Farrell

Senior Centre Staff Recreation Coordinator Shari Farrell

ASAC Clerk Pamela Clark

Programme Assistants Alison Hopman Sue Traver Susan Suzuki Mayor and Members of Council Attention: Ms Rose Caterini, City Clerk City of Hamilton 71 Main St West, Hamilton, Ontario, L8P 4Y5

The Ancaster Senior Achievement Centre Advisory Board discussed the City of Hamilton's decision to enter into partnership with ASAC and the Federal government through the Community Infrastructure Improvement Fund in support of the Centre's Expansion Project at our Board Meeting January 16, 2013. At the conclusion of the discussion, the Board unanimously passed the following Motion of Appreciation:

"Moved by Steve Potter and seconded by Helmi Kaufmann that the Advisory Board formally thank the City of Hamilton for their support in the development and funding of the Ancaster Senior Achievement Centre Expansion Project. The City's generous financial support and on going assistance in planning and managing the project has not only made the expansion possible, but clearly demonstrated to our Membership and the various communities with whom we engage, the value of partnerships with the City and City staff. We are indeed grateful to the City for their support and appreciative of the guidance and assistance we have received from Councilor Ferguson and your City Staff. Each and every staff member we have met through the Expansion Project has demonstrated an abundance of professionalism.

Clearly, the City team led by Jack Brown, and including Chris Hersteck, Rom D'Angello, Marnie Cluckie, Laurie Nelson, Shari Farrell, and an unknown number or other staff from various City Departments has assisted greatly the Centre through the initial development process and assistance. The City team invariably matches commitments with results and promises with performance.

Sincerely,

Al Gordon,

ASAC Advisory Board, Chair 622 Alberton Road South Hamilton, ON, LOR 1A6

Copy to: Chris Murray, City Manager

